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This newsletter and all future editions can be found on
our website This newsletter is
created for your benefit, your comments and ideas will
always be welcomed.

www.weareaim.org.

For the last couple of issues of our
newsletter we have been
advertising our Gala Ball, on
September 11th we had this event
in the Crowne Plaza Liverpool, and
what an amazing night it was, a full
review of the night and pictures
can be found inside along with a
list of companies that work with
amputees that where able to
attend and support us at this
event. The night itself was
packed with various fundraising,

including an instant raffle consisting of 100
prizes, a Gold, Silver and Bronze envelope raffles
consisting of Harrods champagne gift set, food and

drink hampers and an iPad mini.
Also on the night was an Auction
that raised almost £4000 from
almost 20 items.

The fabulous Pete Emmett was
the master of Ceremonies on
the evening and fantastic
performance from comedian
Lea Roberts, also doing a short
stand up slot on the evening

was Merseyside raised female
amputee comedienne Jackie
Hagan performing bits from
her current tour “Some
people have too many legs”.

These three people kept
everybody entertained all
evening, and certainly helped
make the event special.

To top the night off, our
patron Duncan Bannatyne
and his beautiful girlfriend
Nigora Whitehorn where
having plenty of banter and
fun with the auction and
mixing with our guests.

Pete Emmett

Lea
Roberts

Jackie Hagan

Gala Ball 2015

Now the weather is changing for the worse, its time
to start taking extra precautions when going out, the
leaves will soon start to fall from the trees and the
ground is going to be wet, this making it pretty
dangerous for people who don’t have the greatest
stability with their prosthetic limbs.

If you feel your prosthetic is not fitting correctly now
or any of its components aren’t working correctly, its
advisable that you speak to your prosthetic centre as
soon as possible so they can sort any issues out and
give you the best possible chance of a safe winter.

Tip for Amputees

Advertising



Coffee Mornings: Free Coffee, Cakes and Information!! 
Friday 30th October 10.30am  Free legal advice for tenants, landlords, home 
owners etc from Paula Suckle at Burd Ward Solicitors 
Friday 27th November 10:30am Still to be arranged 
Great chance to come and meet some new friends, inspire others and be inspired. 
Everyone is welcome to attend for a coffee and a chat. 
If you are a business that has services to offer amputees please email 

info@weareaim.org if you would like to make a presentation at one of our coffee mornings. All our coffee 
mornings will now be held in the Pavilion Bar at Ruskin Leisure from 10:30 until 13:00 
 
Following our coffee morning Friday 25th September we had Gemma in talking about helping people back in to 
sports, if there is something you would like to try or get specific training with a certain sport then please do get in 
touch and let us know what you would like to do and we will pass on the info to Gemma and she can then get the 
ball rolling. 
 

Coronation Street Tour: 
On October 7th we are taking a coach of 28 amputees and carers 
to the famous Coronation Street Tour, this is funded by money 
raised from our climb up mount Snowden earlier this year. 
The reason we chose the Coronation Street tour is due to the 
feed back we received when we put it in the newsletter for our 
members to choose, unfortunately we cant please everybody all 
the time but please do give us your suggestions and we will try 
our best to accommodate everybody’s ideas and we will always 
ensure it is fully accessible for walking amputees and wheelchair 
users. 
 

Christmas Party:  Saturday 28 November 2015 
We are holding this years Christmas party in Larkins’ Restaurant in St Helens 
following last years great event, the food was amazingly fresh and hot when 
served, the staff where very friendly and welcoming, and the venue is fully 
accessible and suitable for all. 
This event is completely free to each amputee and their carer, if anybody 
would like to bring another guest there will be a charge for this of £25 per extra 
adult and £15 per extra child. 
The Address is: 
110 Crab Street (corner of Duke St), St Helens, WA10 2DJ. 
Please contact Jackie at the AIM office Tel: 01744 808 100 or Email: 
info@weareaim.org to reserve you place(s). 
*Secret Santa*  
This year we are having a secret Santa. We would like each adult to bring an 
adult unisex fun gift worth £5, and each child is to bring a unisex fun child’s gift 
worth £5. All gifts must be completely wrapped and labelled child or adult and 
to be handed in as you arrive. We will distribute the gifts after dinner. 

 

Next Event: Saturday 12th December 2015 14:00 
Cinderella. 
This year we will be taking our members to the Theatre 
Royal in St Helens for the Cinderella Panto. 
Places are limited to this event, so if you would like to 
come and have lots of fun and get in the Christmas spirit 
please do get in touch with the AIM office and put your 
name on the list. 
There is some wheelchair places available so if you 
require a wheelchair space please do let us know 
immediately to avoid disappointment. 
This event is completely free to all of our members. 



Allan Green: 
Thirty years ago I had a below knee right leg amputation.  I 
quickly realised that without a sense of humour life would be 
very difficult.  I resolved to be as positive as possible and to try 
and see the funny side of things. 
 
Earlier this year, while on a cruise, I met a lady who suffered 
with MS.  We started talking about disability and I told her about 
some of the funny things that have happened to me due to my 
amputation.  She laughed so much it was wonderful.  It then 
struck me that I could not be the only amputee with funny stories 
to tell and I decided to try and compile a book of amputee 
anecdotes.  I started by contacting my own limb-fitting centre 
(Royal National Orthopaedic Hospital in Stanmore) and continued by contacting all the other limb fitting centres in 
the UK. I then contacted every organisation connected with amputees that I could think of.  Knowing of his 
involvement with amputees, I have even contacted HRH Prince Harry.  Some have replied and some have not.  It 
is interesting that one Limb Fitting Centre said it was not a good idea and yet I have received anecdotes from 
some of their patients.  Obviously a difference of opinion there! 
 
Having got this far, I need the help of my fellow amputees.  So if you have had any funny experiences due to 
your amputation, I would love to hear about them.  To give you an idea of what I am looking for I will tell you one 
my stories. 
 

Prior to a Crewe Supporters –v- Stockport Supporters match which I was to referee, the Crewe goal 
keeper told me to take a penalty with my “bionic leg”.  I placed the ball on the spot, ran up, swung the leg 
and the next thing I knew I was looking at the sky.  My leg scored a goal and the ball was still on the spot.  
I think it better not to share the goal keeper’s remarks with you. 

 
I would like to illustrate each anecdote with a cartoon drawing.  As I can’t draw, I am looking for someone to do 
the drawings for me.  Any offers? 
 
I do hope that I will receive enough stories to make a book.  My aim is not only to share the humour, but to show 
potential and new amputees and their families the importance of a sense of humour and to help them have a 
positive view of amputation. Should the book be a success all profits will go to charities which support amputees. 
 
Your help will be greatly appreciated so if you would like to contribute to this project please contact me on 01895 
713316 / 07852 741895 or allangreen372@hotmail.co.uk. 
 

Chocolate Orange Appeal: 
The Chocolate Orange story started when Chris Lamb’s son Elliott was poorly 
in hospital. chris bought one to say thank you to a physiotherapist who had 
done an amazing job on his son Elliott’s chest and managed to get his Oxygen 
Sat to 100% which was like a miracle. 
Unfortunately Elliot passed away on 15/12/2010, however the chocolate orange 
idea lives on in memory of Chris’ son Elliot (Max and Naimh’s big 
brother).  7907 chocolate oranges were distributed to Nurses, Doctors, Physios, 
Teachers and classroom assistants last year This year at AIM we are helping 

again, we will collect as many as we 
can and pass them onto Chris as he 
then delivers these personally to the 
hospitals, hospices, etc. 
 
The chocolate oranges are 99p at the minute in Asda, Tesco and 
some £1 shops. If you would like to help Chris with his appeal you 
can drop your choc oranges off at the AIM office or we will pick up 
locally, alternatively if you would like to donate a few pound we will 
buy the oranges on your behalf and pass them to Chris.  
Thank you for support. Let's make this year another great year for the 
chocolate orange challenge. 



South Wales Visit:  
We first met Stephen Cruse & Andy Reid of AIM on 3rd 
March 2015, at Bristol HDU where our 3 year old son 
Romeo had been for several weeks after having a double 
above knee amputation. This was due to a rare 
thrombotic illness called "Pupura Fulminans". 
Jon & I were living in a bubble at this time & Romeo was 
still very poorly, uncomfortable & attached to many tubes. 
When we were informed that AIM were coming to visit, 
we were still very consumed by being at Romeo's 
bedside & did not realise what a positive impact this 
meeting would have on our lives. 

Our friends & family arranged the meeting & I remember 
feeling slightly nervous but no need at all! 
When our friend was organising the meeting place with 
Stephen & Andy, Stephen stated "you can't miss us as we've 
only got 3 limbs between us", what an icebreaker.... 
I think that was the first time in 6 weeks that we actually 
laughed. 
AIM also brought Alisha from Burd Ward Solicitors along with 
them, who was able to give us her expert legal advice which 
really was amazing as we didn’t know where to turn. 
The impact of meeting Stephen & Andy is difficult to describe 

except that they left us with a feeling that all will be OK  & we were not 
alone. 
They were easy to talk to, open & honest and they were able to give us 
accurate answers due to their own experiences. 
In the very early dark days when Romeo was so unwell, we felt very 
isolated so meeting with AIM helped ease some of that. 
They've continued to follow Romeo's progress & after 6 months of being 
in hospital we were able to bring Romeo home. 
Once we had settled Stephen asked if we would like to meet a 10 year old 
boy called "Alan" who at the age of 3 had to have both hands amputated 
after suffering a heart condition. 
We didn't have to think twice &I looked forward to meeting up with Alan & 
his mother Hannah. 
What a day! It was so lovely to see Romeo meet someone who had a 
similar disability. Romeo thought it was amazing & took to Alan instantly.  
It reinforced to us the need for Romeo to befriend other children who have 
had to have amputations. 

 
 
It was also comforting for us as Romeo's 
parents to meet Hannah too, as we both 
got to share what each other had 
experienced. 
 
We can't thank AIM enough for taking the 
time coming to Wales to meet us at our 
darkest hour & for arranging the meeting 
with Alan & his mum. 
AIM told us very early on that we were 
now part of the AIM family if we so 
wished. We do & we are. Friends for life.  
 
THANK YOU. 
 
Katie and Jon xxx 



PAUL’S STORY: 
My name is Paul Chisholm. I am 42, I am a right above knee single amputee. 
Before my amputation I was a new car sales executive at Nissan in Warrington and 
I loved my job and all the banter that went with it. Although I worked with cars my 
real interest was with motorcycles and since a youngster had owned quite a few. I 
used to go track racing and was pretty good. 
In June 2014 my ex employer rang me and told me that he had just bought a 
motorbike and it was too powerful for him to ride home from Scotland and would I 
go up there and ride it back for him. I said ' sorry but I'm in bed and have got to be 
up early in morning for work however in the end I said yes and made my way to 
Scotland in my car to ride his motor bike back. 
After several hours on his bike riding home on the M6 something caused me to 
brake sharply and I completely lost control of the bike. Next thing I remember was waking up on the motorway 
hearing people around me being sick, people were panicking shouting ambulance is on it's way. I wasn't in any 
pain at this point, but could see that my right leg was the other way over my left shoulder and my ankle was also 
in a bad way. 
I was told at the hospital I'd had a 7 hour operation on my leg. I remember waking up on day 2 the first thing I 
done was look down and I was relieved I still had my two feet. It wasn't over though they informed me that I had 
signed the consent form for another operation which I couldn't remember doing. I had my mum at the end of my 
bed crying. The doctor informed me I was having my leg amputated above the knee. I had little time to think 
about it I just went with it.  
The next day I woke up an amputee. At this point I still couldn't move my left leg or my left arm. After 2 weeks in 
critical care I was moved to the Seddon Suite a rehabilitation unit in St Helens. I still had a lot of problems with 
my left leg and arm. 
In August 2014 whilst in the Seddon suite one of the nurses was speaking about a man called Andy and his 
name was coming up a lot whilst I was there. On 12th August I was told I had a visitor. I made my way to the 
visitors canteen in my wheel chair and that day after meeting my visitor my life changed. My visitor was Andy 
Reid, after seeing Andy walk in on his two prosthetic legs with his lovely wife Claire and their son William I knew 
my life was about to get better. The doctors are ok asking about your health but seeing someone who has 
already been thru your experience is the best thing. I felt lost before I'd met Andy as I'd never met another 
amputee in my life. Andy came back and seen me a few days later and gave me a sighed copy of his book which 
I read in two nights. 
Inspiration was just a word to me what people just say but now it has a true meaning. I suggest everyone reads 
Standing Tall whether your an amputee or not. 
Andy told me about his new social enterprise called AIM. I went along and met Stephen, Jackie and other 
members. AIM gave me lots of advice about P.I.P, helped me with my benefit forms which enabled my to have 
my own mobility car. 
Two days after having my prosthetic leg fitting fitted AIM organised a team building day in challenge for change 
in Manchester, I thought I'd go along for the day out however I was so inspired by other amputees I found myself 
joining in with all the fun. 

In December AIM took me to the Hilton Hotel Blackpool to watch a Charity boxing 
event. At this event Andy stood in the ring and told people my story, I was so 
proud!! especially because it was coming from him the true hero. 
At the AIM Christmas party last year I was awarded the most inspirational adult of 
2014. This was another turning point in my life as now I was determined to pass 
on my experience to others. The guys at AIM asked me to attend Aintree 
prosthetic centre waiting room and talk to amputees there who had appointments, 
promote AIM and get them to sign up for the bi monthly newsletter. I loved this day 
as those who know me will know I do like to talk. I felt I made a difference that day 
and the feeling of helping someone was better than any doctor could give me for 
my pain. 
I talk about AIM everyday to new people. I am extremely proud to be part of this 
organisation and urge any amputee, family member, carer or friend of an amputee 
to get on touch with these guys. I have recently introduced an amputee to AIM and 
he is now attending coronation street tour trip, Christmas party and wanting to get 
involved in sports with the help of AIM. 
On 16th October I'm back in hospital to have a large lump removed on the end of 
my nerve, I will be back in my wheelchair for about 3 months. My future goal is to 
walk unaided of crutches and with my new found inspiration and motivation I know 
I will achieve this goal. 



AIM’s Gala Ball: By Michael Ward from Burd Ward Solicitors. 
 
On Friday the 11th Sept, I had the pleasure of attending 
AIM’S gala ball at the Crowne Plaza, Liverpool.  The 
event was black tie. I had invited guests and had a full 
table of 10, and everyone looked wonderful. We were 
greeted with a glass of champagne and had an opera 
singer entertain whilst we all rubbed shoulders with 
other guests. It was great to catch up with other friend’s 
business colleagues.  
 
We were shown through to the ball room, wonderfully 
decorated and lit, the place was packed and you could 
sense that all were ready for a great night. 
 
It was lovely to hear from Steve and Andy welcoming everyone and explaining to those new to AIM what they 
did and how they help others. 
 
After a tasty 3 course meal and lots of wine…and beer, the night began with 2 comedians.   
 

For no reason but that the compare and comedian Lee 
Roberts live there, Huddersfield got a bashing, as did 
anyone who dared to walk into the room or catch the 
comedians gaze. One of the comedians Jackie Hagan, 
herself and amputee, made the whole room scream with 
laughter at some of her own amputation jokes. Her leg 
puppet faces are imprinted in my brain, I will never look at 
Harry Potter in the same way again. I am sure all present 
felt as I did that her strength to turn what some would feel a 
life changing tragedy in losing a limb into a positive as she 
has done. She finished off by raising a glass of wine, 
(poured into her prosthetic lower leg) and drinking to the 
future of AIM to all cheering and applauding. 

 
The night was to have fun, catch up with friends and make new 
ones, but also to raise money to help AIM continue the great 
work they do. Raffles and auctions raised £6,000 with holiday 
breaks in the Lakes, glamping breaks, disabled holiday 
vouchers, Chester zoo memberships, shark dives, Harrods 
Champagne, IPAD mini, spa treatments, home aquariums, 
signed Frank Bruno boxing gloves, signed football shirts and 
footballs, hairdressing and beauty (of course won by the bald 
man).  I myself bid and won a room mural from Murals by 
Ryall design, I have not yet told my wife but I am looking 
forward to waking up to Kim Kardiashan on my ceiling every 
morning. 

 
I am so pleased to have been invited and to continue to support 
this great bunch of people. I look forward to the next party but 
not the Saturday hangover. 
 
Thank you AIM for a fantastic evening and please do keep me 
involved with any future events, it really is a pleasure to help 
and support you guys with the work that you do. 
 
Michael Ward. 



THANK YOU: 
This month we would like to thank: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

RAINHILL MUSIC FESTIVAL: CANVASFEST 
This year AIM have been invited to be the chosen charitable organisation of the year at the 
Rainhill Music Festival- Canvasfest on Sunday 15th November 2015. 
The event is open to all and tickets priced at £5 and is free to all children under the age of 16 
providing they are accompanied by an adult. 
 
Tickets can be purchased from: http://www.rainhillmusicfestival.com 
 

Rainhill is full of historic value and a beautiful town on the outskirts of 
Merseyside, to be acknowledged by the organisers of this event and 
brought in as their chosen charitable organisation for this event is an 
honour. 
 
Following the success of last year’s partnership with Rainhill Rotary, 
RMF are delighted to invite you to CANVASFEST, a family day of 
music raising money for AIM, a local charity that offers Amputees 
help, support and guidance on a variety of matters including 
rehabilitation, prosthetics, benefits advice and getting back in to 
work. The day will have a distinctive war theme to the music, with 
favourites such as “The White Cliffs of Dover” “Chatanooga Choo 
Choo” and “Keep the Homefires Burning” as well as other 40’s classics. 
Headlining the day are Dodgy, an English power pop rock trio, that rose to prominence during the Britpop era of 
the 1990s. They are best known for their hits "Staying Out for the Summer", "If You're Thinking of Me", and 
"Good Enough” and are currently touring with their new album, “Hold up to the light.” Also on the bill are The 
Victory Sisters, a 1940’s vintage vocal trio with impeccable harmonies and an authentic style that evokes a 
bygone era. There’ll be plenty of brass music on show with the ever impressive Formby Brass Band as well as 
the future stars of the brass world, St. Helens Youth Brass Band, as well as other acts and throughout the day. 
Tickets into our 900 person marque are just £5 for the whole day, so book now to support RMF and AIM!! 

 
At this event we will be holding a stall to raise some extra cash for the work 
that we do, there will be a Tombola, Guess the name of the teddy, Photo 
booth, Cake stall, Face painting and we will also be selling wristbands. 
We would also like to do some 1940’s games to entertain people and also 
raise a little bit extra, if you have any ideas could you please let us know, also 
if you would like to volunteer with AIM on the day and gain free entry to the 
festival can you please get in touch with Jackie on 01744 808 100 or email 
info@weareaim.org.  

• WI Rainford and Crank 
• Alisha Butler 
• Michael Ward 
• Burd Ward 
• N-able 
• Ainscough Investments 
• Ossur UK 
• Frankel Topping 
• Kevin Edwards Costs 
• Ryall Design 
• Irwin Mitchel 
• Neuro Case Management 
• Mannor Building Solutions 
• SomeFinFishy 
• Challenge 4 Change 
• Everton FC 

• Concerva Ltd 
• A M Wealth Management 
• Renaissance 
• Pete Emmett 
• Lea Roberts 
• Disabled Holidays 
• Connor McGinn MP 
• Law Costings Ltd 
• Chair Style 
• Matthew Johnston 
• Jackie Hagan 
• Crowne Plaza Liverpool 
• Print Solutions 
• Allan Green 
• Rainhill Music Festival 
• Paul Chisholm 
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Alisha predominately specialises in 
Serious and Catastrophic Claims, 
including Spinal Injuries, Brain 
Injuries and Amputation claims, often 
with awards being in excess of £1 
million. 
Alisha also has experience in: 

• Medical Negligence 
• Claims against the Military 
• Accidents abroad 
• Equestrian accidents 

 
Burd Ward Solicitors are also official 
sponsors of AIM and are offering the 
following services to our clients with 
10% off Fees – just quote “ABW10” 
– see enclosed flyer. 
 
Our Services:  

• Catastrophic and Serious 
Injury 

• Personal Injury  
• Family Law 
• Domestic Abuse 
• Buying & Selling Property  
• Landlord Services 
• Housing Disputes  
• Wills, Probate and Lasting 

Powers of Attorney 
 
Call – 0800 019 0324 
 
Or email: abw@burdward.co.uk 
 

 

AMPUTATION, INSPIRATION AND MOTIVATION CIC 
AIM, UNIT 3 RUSKIN LEISURE, DENTONS GREEN, ST HELENS, WA10 6RP 

TEL: 01744 808100 EMAIL: INFO@WEAREAIM.ORG 
WEBSITE: WWW.WEAREAIM.ORG 

FACEBOOK: /AMPUTATIONINSPIRATIONMOTIVATION 
TWITTER: @AIMnwUK 

LINKEDIN: AMPUTATION, INSPIRATION AND MOTIVATION CIC 


